
Holy Family Church 
601 Tremont Street, Duxbury MA  02332 

www.holyfamilyduxbury.org  
781-934-5055 

Holy Family strives to be a joyful, welcoming 
community of faith that encounters Jesus and  

thinks with His mind and loves with His heart. 

 

June 9, 2024 

Scenes from last Sunday’s 
Corpus Christi Procession 



WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday: 5:00 pm   

Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am and 5:00 pm 
For those unable to attend Mass, view 9:00 am Mass 

live-streamed at www.holyfamilyduxbury.org 

 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday – Saturday at 8:15 am in main church  

 

CONFESSIONS 
Saturdays 4:00-4:45 pm 

First Fridays 6:30-7:30 pm 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Fridays 9 am ending with Evening Prayer/
Benediction at 5 pm in Our Lady’s Chapel 

Please enter rear door of church 

Holy Family 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Saturday, June 8 
  5:00 pm Walter & Bernadean Shea—Memorial 
Sunday, June 9 
  7:30 am Joseph Gaughan—Anniversary 
  9:00 am Our Parishioners 
10:30 am Peter & Gabrielle Mickells—Memorial 
Tuesday, June 11 
  8:15 am Fr. Bob Deehan—Ordination Anniversary 
Friday, June 14 
  8:15   Michael Russell—Memorial 
Saturday, June 15  
  8:15 am James & Mary Flaherty—Memorial 
  5:00 pm John K. Collins—Memorial  
Sunday, June 16 
  7:30 am Our Parishioners 
  9:00 am William F. Fountain—Memorial 
10:30 am Shawn Dahlen—Birthday Memorial 

PASTOR’S CORNER 

 

Many more people are dying at home rather than the 
hospital these days thanks to the great work of 
hospice care.  Priests and other ministers entrusted 
with the spiritual care of the sick should do 
everything they can to ensure that Catholics in 
proximate danger of death receive the body Christ, 
also called Viaticum on this occasion.  To help us 
provide these “last rites” and other sacramental 
ministry that these people are due, please do not wait 

until the last minute to contact the parish office.  It is 
unfortunate that in many instances, the dying persons 
are either unconscious or so sedated that it is difficult 
for them to receive Viaticum (Holy Communion) or to 
derive any comfort from the scriptures and prayers 
offered; and he/she is unable to participate fully in 
the ritual.  Also, often in this situation, the dying 
person has not yet received the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick, which would have been a great 
source of grace, strength and healing had it been 
received earlier in the illness. That’s not to mention 
that they would miss the opportunity, while still alert, 
to obtain the sacramental grace of God’s forgiveness, 
inner healing and peace that come from making a 
good confession in the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  
And so, be sure to contact the parish office early in the 
process so that you or your loved one can receive the 
appropriate spiritual care they need and deserve.  
Doing so will be one of the best “final” gifts you can 
give to a dying loved one. 

 

Also, it’s important to know that the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick (formerly known as “Extreme 
Unction”) is not meant only for the dying.  This 
sacrament is available to anyone who is seriously ill or 
injured, or who is feeling the infirmities of old age, or 
is anticipating major surgery.  People can receive this 
sacrament a number of times, especially when there is 
a decline in their condition or because they have 
developed another illness.  So, if you or a family 
member are in any of these situations, speak to myself 
or Fr. Bill who can administer the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick in church after Mass or at 
another convenient time, if need be, at home.  Often 
this Sacrament can be provided along with the 
Sacraments of Reconciliation and Holy Eucharist, if 
desired.  These Sacraments are special treasures of our 
faith that allow the Lord to accompany the person in a 
special way at critical moments on their faith journey.  
Please spread the word to folks you know would 
benefit from these opportunities. 

                        
  God bless you!      Fr. Bob  
 
 
 

Sanctuary Light given this month in loving memory of 
Joseph Gaughan  

with love from his family.  

HEALING SERVICE – led by Deacon 
Jack Sullivan will take place in the chapel 
here at Holy Family on Friday, June 21 

beginning with Evening Prayer at 5:00 pm, followed 
by Benediction before the healing service at 5:30 pm.  
In July 2009, Pope Benedict XVI announced that 
Deacon Jack’s sudden and remarkable healing from a 
crippling spinal injury – after prayer for Cardinal 
John Henry Newman’s intercession – was a miracle, 
which led to Cardinal Newman’s beautification in 
September 2010.  Deacon Jack will bless attendees 
with a relic of St. John Henry Newman.   For more 
information, contact Deacon Jack at 781-563-2107. 



Duxbury, Ma 

MAKE A RECURRING DONATION TO 
HOLY FAMILY - Please use this QR code 
or visit: https://giving.parishsoft.com/
App/Giving/hfdux. If you prefer to use 
cash and happen to miss the collection 
basket, please use the receptacles at the 
doors of the church.  Thank you!  

LEGACY SOCIETY – Please remember Holy Family 
Parish in your will.  It is a wonderful way to help pass 
on the legacy of our faith to future generations of 
parishioners!  When you do, please let us know so you 
can join the Legacy Society.  Contact our Finance & 
Operations manager, Cheryl Provost for details.   

PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

 

Weekly Parish Offertory Budget     $12,212 

 

Offertory collected on 5/26      $  8,197  
Online giving 5/26       $  5,577 
Total for 5/26        $13,774 

 

Offertory collected on 6/3      $  7,751  
Online giving 6/3       $  5,577 
Total for 6/3        $13,328 
 

 Thank you!  We are a generous people and  
our God is a generous God. 

SECOND COLLECTION – THIS 
WEEKEND – Cardinal Seán has 
authorized a second collection for 
the victims of the unprecedented 
floods happening in Brazil, which 

have caused enormous suffering, loss of life and the 
displacement of more than 600,000 people from their 
homes.  Catholic Relief Services (CRS) is working with 
Caritas Brazil, an agency of the Church in Brazil, to 
help meet the needs of the communities 
affected.  Whether in response to the earthquake in 
Haiti, Tsunami in Japan, relief efforts in response to 
the fires in Maui or hurricane relief in the southern 
parts of the United States, the people of the 
Archdiocese of Boston have been very generous in 
helping to provide the necessary resources to stem the 
suffering.  Parishioners are asked to address their 
checks to Holy Family Parish, with “Brazil Relief” in 
the memo. The parish will then send what has been 
collected to the Archdiocese for distribution to 
CRS.  Thank you for your prayers for the people of 
Brazil and for anything you can contribute to this 
important cause. 

S i n ce  20 2 2 ,  M as sa c h use t t s 
government officials, at the state 
and local levels, have sought to 
prevent the charitable efforts of 
Pregnancy Resource Centers 
(PRC’s).  PRC’s are privately funded 
nonprofit organizations that receive 

no city, state or federal funding, and which exist 
solely to provide free care and resources to women. 

 

Pregnancy Resource Centers (PRC’s) provide the 
women of Massachusetts the opportunity to exercise 
choice when faced with an unplanned pregnancy.  
PRC’s can present this choice through cost-free 
services, medical care, material goods, counseling, in 
addition to compassion, support and varied options 
for housing assistance and job training. 

 

Massachusetts Citizens for Life organization is 
asking for your support for PRC’s in signing their 
petition, which can be accessed and signed online 
by scanning the QR code below or by going to their 
website at:  www.masscitizensforlife.org 

 

Petitions will also be available to sign at the doors 
of our church next weekend, June 15-16th. 

 

On June 25, 2024, Massachusetts 
Citizens for Life will be 
delivering the signed petitions 
at The Celebration of Life Day 
being held at the Massachusetts 
State House. 

SECOND COLLECTION - NEXT WEEKEND - will 
be shared by the Catholic Campaign for Human 
Development (CCHD) and the Catholic  
Communication Campaign (CCC).  These two 
organizations communicate the Gospel by promoting 
works of justice, education and the dignity of human 
life.  Your generous donations will give those in 
poverty the support they need to make lasting 
changes and will support our local communications 
needs, such as Catholic TV programming  For more 
info. visit www.usccb.org/ccht; and www.usccb.org/
catholic-giving/opportunities-for-giving/catholic-
communication-camaign/index.cfm.  While this 
collection supports national efforts, a portion of the 
proceeds are designated for local CCHD grants and 
communication efforts. 



Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

All children ages 4 - 4th grade are invited to join us 
for Scuba Vacation Bible School from 9 am - 12 pm on 
June 24th - 28th as we dive into the depths of God's 
love and friendship for each one of us! Scuba VBS 
will take kids on a deep sea adventure where they’ll 
experience a fun-filled week, full of the ever-flowing, 
never-ending love of God. It is a high energy week 
with music, dancing, games, bible stories, 
experiments and other fun adventures! Scan the QR 
c od e  t o  re gis te r  o r  con tac t  Jac ki e 
a t  j c ur r a n @ h o l y f a m i l y d u xb ur y . o r g  f o r 
more information. 

2024 CATHOLIC APPEAL – We are progressing 
steadily toward our parish goal of $215,500. Special 
thanks go out to the parish families who have already 
made generous pledges, which now total $177,173.  
We encourage all parish families to participate; every 
gift – large or small – makes a meaningful difference 
in bringing Christ’s light to the world through the 
Archdiocesan ministries supported by the Appeal.  If 
you have not yet had an opportunity to do so, please 
make your pledge to the Catholic Appeal today by 
picking up an envelope available at the doors of the 
church or make an on-line donation at 
www.bostoncatholicappeal.org.  Thank you!  

HOLY FAMILY IS LOOKING... 
for a new part time staff person to 
fill the position entitled Media 
Specialist.  This person will be an 
i n t e g r a l  p a r t  o f  o u r 
communications plans to create 

engaging content for our parish community as well as 
our outreach efforts to the larger community. Do you 
or someone you know have experience or skills in 
graphic design, social media management, and/or 
video editing and production.  To read the full job 
d e s c r i p t i o n ,  v i s i t :  h t t p s : / /
www.holyfamilyduxbury.org/uploads/docs/
mediaspecialistjobposting.pdf 

WATCH SEASON FOUR OF THE CHOSEN ON 
THE BIG SCREEN IN THE CHURCH  

 

Episode four: This Sunday, June 9 at 6:30 pm 

 

We will show the episode and offer a short time after 
the episode for those that would like to discuss the 
themes of the episode together.  

UPCOMING EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINE -  
Month of July  bulletin.  Please submit items by Tues., 
June 18. 

BIKE / SCOOTER CLUB - 
Starting last Sunday and 
continuing every week!  
Please join us after the 
Sunday 5 pm Mass in the 
upper rear parking lot for 

pizza and fun! Bring your bike or scooter and a 
helmet and meet some new friends. We will have 
pizza, chalk and bubbles for the kids. All are 
welcome! 

PRAY THE ROSARY ("5th Weekend") - All are 
welcome to pray the Rosary on Saturday, June 29 at 
4:40 pm in the chapel just before the 5:00 pm .  Free 
Rosary beads and directions to pray the Rosary can 
be found on the table outside the Chapel.  



June 9, 2024 

SUPPORT DUXBURY HIGH SCHOOL’S 
BIBLE CLUB - The Duxbury Bible Club is 
hosting a night called Revival at the PAC 
on Saturday, June 15 which is an 
ecumenical event to help spread the 

Gospel and to bring Gen Z closer to God. Here we 
hope to have food, guest speakers, live worship 
music, and student testimonials. In order to make this 
night happen, we are asking for your support to fund 
this event. If you’d like to donate or help in some 
way, donate at https://www.gofundme.com/f/fund-
revival-a-christian-youth-event or reach out to 
Michael O’Malley by call or text at 774-404-0984. We 
hope to see you there! Thank you! - Duxbury Bible 
Club. 

THE PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - is 
comprised of a group of knitters who 
make prayer shawls for the sick, 
elderly, and anyone else experiencing 
difficult life situations or struggles. 
Monetary donations for the purchase of 

yarn are needed and always welcomed.  Please 
consider helping out this special ministry with a 
financial contribution and/or joining our group of 
knitters on the first Tuesday of every month at 1 pm, 
here at Holy Family. For more information and details 
please call Mary Jane Roche at 781-264-4943. 

ALL ARE WELCOME MINISTRY - 
Come join Fr. Joe Raeke and Mary, 
Queen of Martyrs Parish’s “All are 
Welcome Ministry” members for Mass 
on Sunday, June 23 at 11:30 am at St. 

Kateri Tekakwitha Church, West Plymouth as we 
celebrate God’s great love for each and every one of 
us.  Our ministry includes members, family, and 
friends of the LGBTQ+ community and is committed 
to making all feel valued, respected, and loved.  After 
Mass, all are invited to enjoy a luncheon reception.  
Join us for prayer, food, fellowship, and fun.  

SUNDAY AFTERNOON AT THE MOVIES - “The 
Letter” tells the incredible story of the Laudato Si 
encyclical letter by Pope Francis, through the eyes of 
frontline leaders battling the ecological crisis across 
the continents. (Run time: 80 minutes). Sunday, June 
30 at 2 pm at St. Peter’s Lower Church, 86 Court St., 
Plymouth. Light refreshments will be served.  Please 
call the Parish Office to RSVP 508-746-0663. 

AUTO ANGELS - Small 
T i m e  C o m m i t m e n t , 
Tremendous Satisfaction - 
Holy Family is seeking 

volunteers to transport and attend Sunday Mass with 
those parishioners lacking transportation.  Mass on TV 
is satisfactory but it just isn’t the same! If you would 
like more information, please contact:  Jackie Barbiere 
at 508-423-1803; jpadu7@gmail.com. 

THE ADULT CHOIR & THE 
YOUTH CHOIR - will be taking 
a summer break after the 
weekend of June 16 (June 9 for 
the Youth Choir)..  It has been 
a n o t h e r  y e a r  o f  g r e a t 
commitment and participation 
from these talented group of 
singers. We are most grateful.  

 

Our cantors will continue at each of the 3 music 
Masses each weekend.  The Band Mass on Sundays 
at 5 will continue to present their great music 
weekly. 

 

Note that, as we are back in Ordinary Time, our 
Gloria & Mass responses will be from a different 
collection (but the same as last summer).  And we 
will use Ordinary Time psalms – one in each month, 
June, July and August, to encourage a familiarity and 
a sung response from all of you.  

IGNATION VOLUNTEER CORPS 
(IVC) NEW ENGLAND - a yearlong 
volunteer opportunity for women and 
men 50 years of age and better, is 
seeking volunteers for the upcoming 

(September to June) year. Volunteers generally give 
two full days/week of service and commit to a 
monthly spiritual reflection program in the Jesuit 
tradition. IVC works with nonprofits in the Boston/
Worcester/Providence areas that address problems of 
homelessness, education, immigration and more. Get 
info and application by contacting regional 
director  Dave Hinchen @ newengland@ivcusa.org, or 
check out the IVC New England website @ 
www.ivcusa.org/newengland. They are interviewing 
now for September placements. 
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A Welch Senior Living Community

Andrew A. Frates - President
Adam Frates - Vice President • Janice M. Frates - Funeral Dir.

Kingston • Carver
phone 781-585-4453 • fax 781-206-2625

shepherdfuneralhome.com

Duxbury’s Dentist 
for almost 50 years!
Cosmetic & Restorative Dentistry
Endodontics & Implants
Welcoming New Patients!
781.934.2941
24 Bay Road, Duxbury

Call for a complimentary consultation 781-934-5060

James M. Tierney, Esq., CPA, LL.M.
Brian J. DesRosiers, Esq., LL.M.

www.DTSEstateLaw.comDesRosiers & Tierney, LLC
Attorneys at Law

ESTATE PLANNING | ELDER LAW | TAX

LET’S GROW  
YOUR BUSINESS 

Place Your Ad Here  
and Support Our Parish!

 
CONTACT ME  
Mike Cunnie

 
mcunnie@4LPi.com or 
(800) 888-4574 x3131

 

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
MDMedAlert!™

$1995
/mo.

As Low As

md-medalert.com
800.808.9294CALL  

NOW!

4 Ambulance/Police  
4 Family/Friends 
4 GPS & Fall Alert

Your Full-Service Neighborhood Liquor Store
Fine wine • Beer • Liquor • Cigars • Lottery

We make it easy…So many ways to shop!  
Online at www.empirewineandspirits.com or download our App!  

With Curbside Pickup or Home Delivery. 

Call 781-422-9999

Roofing, Siding, Windows, Gutters
508-441-3161
Parishioner

CALL 781.298.0297 TODAY FOR A TOUR.
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ANNE M. ANTONELLIS
President/Mortgage Broker

781-934-0708
MA MB2296 • NMLS # 20652

www.duxburymortgageservices.com

Funeral Directors
J. Robert, Robert E.
Mark W., Steve P.

www.macdonaldfuneralhome.com
781.834.7320 • 781.834.7712 fax

RESIDENTIAL

EMERGENCY 24 HOUR SERVICE
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Electrical Services

781-826-0095

Michael Buckley, D.M.D., Diplomate A.B.E.

Lisa M. Sanchez, D.M.D., M.D.S.

Marco G. Donadio, D.M.D., M.D.S

www.capeendo.com

110 Long Pond Rd. Suite 124
Plymouth, MA 02360

508-747-4441

BENNETT TIRE 
& SERVICE

MA STATE INSPECTION
Complete Auto Repair 

All Foreign & Domestic
Free Loaner Cars 

Pick-up and Delivery
1474 Tremont St, Duxbury, MA 02332

TONY 
781.934.2933 ~ 781.934.2934

GALVIN & GALVIN, PC
Attorney and Counselors at Law
EXPERIENCED, INVESTED 

& RELIABLE ADVICE
Robert W. Galvin, Esq.
rwgalvin@comcast.net

10 Enterprise Street, 
Suite 3, Duxbury, MA

Tel: (781) 934-5678
(781) 834-4224

DUXBURY | 781-285-7500 
PLYMOUTH | 508-746-6099

NOLAN INSURANCE AGENCY

A FAMILY INSURANCE AGENCY

38 Schoosett Street, Pembroke
781-826-7575

48 Holman Road, Plymouth
508-747-2005

NDANDA
INSPIRING HEARTS, MINDS, AND VOICES 
DISCOVER THE NDA ALL-GIRLS ADVANTAGE

Learn more at www.ndahingham.com/enrollment/discover-nda

NOTRE DAME ACADEMY | HINGHAM, MA

A school for young women in grades 7-12 who aspire to change the world
Sponsored by the Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur



REGULAR MEETINGS  

 

Christian Men in Discussion 
Saturdays at 7:00 am-8:00 am  

Contact Deacon Donald Larose 
dlarose@holyfamilyduxbury.org 

 

Daytime Bible Study 
Thursday (Sept.-June) at 10:00 am-11:30 am 

 

The Respect Life Committee 
Second Saturday of the month 9 am –10 am 

Contact Jim Murphy at grndfrmurphy@gmail.com 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 
Contact Ken McCarthy 617-549-4620 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
George Burns  617-504-6691          Vice-Chairperson 
Fr. Bob Deehan                  Chairperson 
Annabelle Alphonso (youth), Jeff Anderson, Aimee 
Casale-McCarthy, Matt Clark, Andy DeCusati, Bob 
Galibois, Kylie Gallagher (youth), Mary Kelly, Dan 
Mastrogiacomo, Tim McKinney, Shawn Potter, Michelle 
Taylor, Stephanie Williams.   
 

Comments, suggestions or questions can be sent to the PPC  
Vice–Chairperson at: 

parishpastoralcouncil@holyfamilyduxbury.org 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
Paul Casale    Chairperson 
Fr. Bob Deehan    ex-officio 
Cheryl Provost    ex-officio 
Paul Brogna, Tom Kazanowski, Belinda MacLaren, 
David Madigan. 

HOLY FAMILY PRAYER LINE 
781-934-5055 (ext. 133) 

Leave your name and specific Prayer Request 

FACING A LIFE CHALLENGE? – Our parish 
Stephen Ministry offers one-on-one confidential care 
and support.  Contact Deacon Don Larose (781-635-

5502) or Colleen Larose (339-832-2366) or email 
stephenministry@holyfamilyduxbury.org.  

ST. VINCENT dePAUL 
Emergency financial assistance:  781-361-3595 

COMING OR GOING? PARISH CENSUS 
REGISTRATION UPDATE – Please complete the 
following to update our parish records… whether 
you’ve recently moved here, are about to move away, 
or are a young person setting out on your own. 
NAME: _____________________________________  
ADDRESS:  __________________________________ 
PHONE:_____________________________________ 
EMAIL:______________________________________ 
CIRCUMSTANCES: __________________________ 
(Please clip this out and drop in the collection basket 
or email our Parish at office@holyfamilyduxbury.org). 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: MONDAY 10 AM * 
*Subject to change due to occasional early deadline date 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
Engaged couples should contact the Parish Office at least 6 
months prior to the proposed date and before finalizing 
reception plans. 

MY BROTHER’S KEEPER - If you would like to donate 
new or used furniture in excellent condition to MBK, please 
call Jim Sullivan at 781-936-8904.  Donations should not be 
left without calling.   

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Baptism:  2nd and 4th Sunday of each month 12:30 pm 
Contact the Parish Office to register. 

HOLY FAMILY PARISH • 601 TREMONT STREET • DUXBURY, MA  02332 
www.holyfamilyduxbury.org / 781-934-5055 

Pastor: Very Rev. Robert J. Deehan, V.F.* 
Senior Assistant:                  Rev. William G. Williams 
                                                williamtimes2@gmail.com 
Deacons: Donald R. Larose* 
 David Cosgrove* 
Senior Deacon: Arthur J. Keefe* 
Pastoral Associate:          Jeanne Cregan* 
Finance & Operations Manager: Cheryl Provost* 
Parish Admin. Assistant: Kristen McArdle 
        office@holyfamilyduxbury.org  
Director of Family Faith  
    Formation: Matthew Bensman* 
Children’s Faith Formation 
     Minister (p/t): Jackie Halpin Curran* 
Faith Formation Adm Asst (p/t): Mary Juliano Hayes* 
Music / Liturgy Director: Mary Keefe* 
Music Coordinator (p/t): Liz Petrell 
Accompanist (p/t) Brian Pierce* 
Maintenance / Custodian (p/t): Tim Heinstadt* 

*Asterisk indicates e-mail address is first initial of first name 
plus last name@holyfamilyduxbury.org 

PASTORAL VISITION 
When confined to home, please call the Parish Office  

to arrange for a visit and Holy Communion. 

SUPPORT FOR THOSE EXPERIENCING 
ADDICTION AND/OR FOR THEIR LOVED 
ONES – Sponsored by the Archdiocese of Boston, 

this ministry offers confidential, caring and spiritual 
support to those experiencing addiction and/or to their 
loved ones who are suffering due to this affliction. Local 
contacts are Eileen Cerne at 781-424-8533 or Paul Kasimatis 
at 781-934-5890.         

DRIVEN TO AID 
Transportation to medical appointments 
Contact Deacon Art Keefe 781-264-0473 


